Comments from France Telecom

On the WIPO draft ccTLDs Best Practices

France Telecom wishes to thank WIPO for its draft guidelines. IP disputes which may arise from ccTLD registration damage the image and the successful use of the Internet. As the international organisation specialized in IP issues, WIPO was the relevant entity to propose guidelines (or best practices) to prevent and resolve such disputes.

France Telecom agrees with WIPO that the guidelines are to be viewed as a flexible framework giving a set of minimum standards to be regularly updated. We also share WIPO view that ADR procedures should be provided as an option in addition to court proceedings and that UDRP constitutes a good reference model and valuable starting basis for these procedures. As regards the specific questions raised in the WIPO draft, France Telecom wishes to give the following answers :

· scope of ADR procedures 

In our view, the use of ADR procedures should be restricted to clear cases of abuses, just like the UDRP is applied to avoid handling the discrepancies in national legal systems. The requirement for the lowest common denominator and universal condemnation across all jurisdictions, as stated by WIPO, is essential to provide an efficient procedure. We agree with the comment that « and » could be replaced by « or » for the third condition to be met by a case to fall under UDRP ambit.

· local or foreign trademarks

France Telecom is in favour of a local trademark. In our view, the mark should be registered in the country corresponding to the ccTLD to prevent numerous potential claims on trademarks protected in any jurisdiction. The complainant should indeed have a real activity in the concerned country.

We hope these comments are useful and look forward to the publication of your best practices.
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